
The following items will be discussed at the meeting of the 
Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and Student 
Supports to be held on Monday, October 17, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in 
Room 410 at the Durkin Administration Building: 
 
 
gb #2-139  -  Mr. O'Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Colorio   (April 11, 2012) 
 
To consider development of a partnership with the Boston Debate League to 
support academic debate teams in high schools in Worcester. 
 
gb #5-244  -  Mr. O’Connell/Miss Ramirez/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/ 
Miss Biancheria/Mayor Petty  (September 10, 2015) 
 
To review the scores achieved by Worcester students in the Spring 2015 
administration of the Advanced Placement examinations, in all courses and at all 
levels. 
 
gb #6-23  - Mr. Foley/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/ 
Miss McCullough   (January 8, 2016) 
 
Request that the Administration work with Fallon Health and other interested 
funders to explore the potential opportunity to implement a pilot program 
developed by Playworks in several elementary schools that train staff and 
volunteers to run recess sessions that include positive play, greater levels of 
exercise and better utilization of limited recreational space.  
 
gb #6-50.1  - Administration/Mayor Petty/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss 
McCullough   (March 9, 2016) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to consider joining and fully funding 
Worcester Technical High School’s schoolwide participation in SkillsUSA. 
 
gb #6-308  - Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Colorio/Miss Biancheria  
(September 7, 2016) 
 
To discuss the impact of radiofrequency electromagnetic radiation from wifi and 
cellular towers on students and staff in schools, potentially including neurologic 
impairment and malignancy, and to consider means of minimizing any such risk 
within the Worcester Public Schools by changes as to practice and policy. 
 



          ITEM:  gb #2-139 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  TEACHING, LEARNING AND STUDENT SUPPORTS 
 
DATE OF MEETING:      Monday, October 17, 2016 
 
 
ITEM: Mr. O'Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Colorio    (April 11, 2012) 
 
To consider development of a partnership with the Boston Debate League to 
support academic debate teams in high schools in Worcester. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
4-26-12  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and 

Student Supports. 
1-30-14  - Mr. O’Connell and Mr. Monfredo made the following motions: 
 Request that the Administration conduct a survey of principals, 

teachers and students relative to the interest level of students to 
participate in debating. 

 Request that the Administration provide a cost figure in April to 
provide debating opportunities to students in the Worcester Public 
Schools. 

 On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 
 Miss Ramirez made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration consider a review of the 

Toastmasters International Program, a non-profit educational 
organization that teaches public speaking and leadership skills 
through a worldwide network of meeting locations. 

 It was moved and voice voted to hold the item for April 2014. 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP:  
 
Annex A (1 page) contains a copy of the Administration’s response to the item.  
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PRIOR ACTION (continued) 
 
12-8-15  - Mrs. Eressy spoke to the item and indicated that she would provide 

information regarding the National Debate Organization to the 
secondary principals. 

 Mr. O’Connell requested that the Administration conduct a survey at 
the secondary level in the winter to determine interest regarding the 
establishment of Debate Teams, Model Congresses or a Model UN 
Congress in the Worcester Public Schools. 

 Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the item be held for a report back in late January or 

early February 2016. 
 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 It was moved and voice voted to request that the Administration 

contact the President of Becker College to determine interest in 
working in a collaborative way to develop a public speaking or debate 
initiative in the Worcester Public Schools. 

8-16-16  - It was moved and voice voted to request that the Administration 
respond to the item in October 2016. 

  





          ITEM:  gb #5-244 
 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  TEACHING, LEARNING AND STUDENT SUPPORTS 
 
DATE OF MEETING:      Monday, October 17, 2016 
 
 
ITEM: Mr. O’Connell/Miss Ramirez/Mr. Foley/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/ 

 Mayor Petty  (September 10, 2015) 
 
To review the scores achieved by Worcester students in the Spring 2015 
administration of the Advanced Placement examinations, in all courses and at all 
levels. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
10-1-15  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and 

Student Supports. 
 (Continued on page 2.) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP:  
 
Annex A (1 page) contains a copy of the Administration’s response to the item. 
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PRIOR ACTION (continued) 
 
2-1-16  - STANDING COMMITTEE ON TEACHING, LEARNING AND 
 STUDENT SUPPORTS 
  Mr. Ganem made a presentation regarding the backup for the item. 
 Mrs. Binienda, Principal of South High Community School, 

introduced the AP Capstone Program for possible implementation in 
the Worcester Public Schools.  She indicated that Clare Lorenz, a 
representative from the program, would be available on Thursday, 
February 4, 2016 from 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon at South High 
Community School inform principals and answer questions about the 
program. 

 Mr. O’Connell and Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
 Request that the School Committee: 

- vote to apply for participation in the AP Capstone Program  
- hold the item for further discussion to include a presentation from 

a representative from AP Capstone to the Standing Committee at 
a meeting in March 2016 

- ask the Administration, in connection with the AP Capstone 
Program, to prepare its recommendations in terms of cost impact 
prior to the Budget 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 Mr. O’Connell requested that the Administration provide the 

landscape printout of Annex B, page 1. 
2-25-16  - SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING  - The School Committee 

approved the action of the Standing Committee as stated. 
8-16-16  - Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 

Request that the Administration provide an update as to the schools 
that are accepted for the Capstone Program. 
On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
Mr. O’Connell made the following motions: 
Request that the Administration provide recommendations as to a 
professional development initiative to assist in enhancing the score 
performances of the students on all Advanced Placement exams. 
Request that the Administration provide recommendations in terms 
of cost impact for the FY19 Budget. 
On a voice vote, the motions were approved. 

  





          ITEM:  gb #6-23 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  TEACHING, LEARNING AND STUDENT SUPPORTS 
 
DATE OF MEETING:      Monday, October 17, 2016 
 
 
ITEM: Mr. Foley/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss Biancheria/Miss McCullough 
  (January 8, 2016) 
 
Request that the Administration work with Fallon Health and other interested 
funders to explore the potential opportunity to implement a pilot program 
developed by Playworks in several elementary schools that train staff and 
volunteers to run recess sessions that include positive play, greater levels of 
exercise and better utilization of limited recreational space.  
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
1-21-16  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and 

Student Supports. 
  Miss Biancheria requested that the Administration provide a list of 

the current playground equipment indicating the condition of all such 
equipment and include an update on in-house recess. 

8-16-16  - Mr. Monfredo and Mr. O’Connell made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration provide a report in October to include 

a status report as to: 
- the feasibility of the expansion of Playworks to other elementary 

schools in the district and  
- an inventory update of current playground equipment to include 

a status  report on the playground equipment at Chandler 
Elementary School. 

  On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP: 
 
The Superintendent met with representatives from Playworks to discuss 
expanding the program to all elementary schools. Funding for this program is not 
included in the FY 17 budget and the Superintendent is discussing funding 
opportunities through community partners.  
 



          ITEM:  gb #6-50.1 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  TEACHING, LEARNING AND STUDENT SUPPORTS 
 
DATE OF MEETING:      Monday, October 17, 2016 
 
 
ITEM: Administration/Mayor Petty/Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Miss McCullough 
 (March 9, 2016) 
 
Response of the Administration to the request to consider joining and fully funding 
Worcester Technical High School’s schoolwide participation in SkillsUSA. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
1-21-16  - Referred to the Administration. 
3-17-16  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and 

Student Supports. 
  Mr. O’Connell made the following motion: 
 Request that the Administration seek out grants or support from the 

Skyline Fund to fully fund Worcester Technical High School’s 
schoolwide participation in SkillsUSA. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
8-16-16  - It was moved and voice voted to request that the Administration 

respond to the item in October 2016. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP:   
 
Annex A  (2 pages) contains a copy of a letter from Susan Mailman, President, 

Skyline Technical Fund. 







          ITEM:  gb #6-308 
 
STANDING COMMITTEE:  TEACHING, LEARNING AND STUDENT SUPPORTS 
 
DATE OF MEETING:      Monday, October 17, 2016 
 
 
ITEM: Mr. O’Connell/Mr. Monfredo/Ms. Colorio/Miss Biancheria  (September 7, 

2016) 
 
To discuss the impact of radiofrequency electromagnetic radiation from wifi and 
cellular towers on students and staff in schools, potentially including neurologic 
impairment and malignancy, and to consider means of minimizing any such risk 
within the Worcester Public Schools by changes as to practice and policy. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PRIOR ACTION: 
 
9-15-16  - Referred to the Standing Committee on Teaching, Learning and 

Student Supports. 
  Mr. Monfredo made the following motion: 
   Request that the Administration invite Dr. Castiel, Director of Public 

Health, Dr. McGovern, Director of School Nurses and a member of 
the IT team when the item is discussed at the Standing Committee 
level. 

 On a voice vote, the motion was approved. 
 It was moved and voice voted to suspend rules to allow Leslie Saffer 

to address the item. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BACKUP: Mr. O’Connell requested that this information be included as backup. 
 
Annex A (1 page) contains a copy of a release from Leslie Saffer regarding a “Best 

Practices” program for wireless devices. 
 
 




